
 
February 11, 1936. 
 
Arthur Kramer, Esq., 
Cook, Nathan, Lehman & Greenman, 
20 Pine Street, 
New York, New York. 
 
Dear Art: 
 
I have your letter of February 10. As to your two questions, the answers are 
simple. First, I certainly do mind resigning and have no intention of doing so. 
Secondly, my great weakness is to see a lot of you and your clients, particularly 
you. I hope that I will not find it necessary to subpoena your clients in order to 
see you. 
 
I appreciate very much your advising me that you are on the prescription list. You 
can imagine how embarrassed I am and have been because of that fact.  
 
Happy New Deal to you, you big plutocrat! 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 


